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DISCLAIMER:  The charges against each defendant are merely an accusation and all defendants are 
presumed innocent unless proven guilty in a court of law. 

On 1-29-24, Antonio Montoya, 55, 2200 block of Albany, Chicago was stopped at Dixie Highway and Chestnut 
Lane for having a loud muffler and found to have a revoked driver’s license. He was issued citations and a 
notice to appear and released. 

On 1-30-24, Rodrigo Aguilar Hernandez, 28, 4700 block of Hermitage, Chicago was stopped at Dixie Highway 
and Chestnut Lane for improper lighting and found to have never had a driver’s license. He was issued citations 
for improper lighting and no valid driver’s license, given a notice to appear and released.  

On 1-30-24, a juvenile was stopped at Reed Street and Penfield for following too closely. The juvenile was 
issued citations for adult use cannabis in a motor vehicle and following too closely, given a notice to appear and 
released.  

On 2-4-24, an officer stopped a vehicle that was driving on Miller Street westbound from Dixie Highway 
because the driver was not wearing a seatbelt.  The driver and the driver’s five passengers, all from Chicago 
were all juveniles. One of the passengers possessed a loaded handgun. The driver was issued citations for not 
wearing a seatbelt and no valid driver’s license and the juvenile possessing the gun was charged with 
aggravated unlawful use of a weapon and transported to the River Valley Juvenile Detention Facility. The five 
juveniles were released to their parents.  

On 2-7-24, Hilary Terri, 41, 6600 block of Beecher Road, Peotone was stopped in the 500 block of Indiana 
Avenue for having an expired registration and found to have a driver’s license expired for over a year. She was 
issued citations for expired registration and driver’s license, issued a notice to appear and released.  

On 2-28-24, Gabriel DeLeon Ortiz, 45, 1300 block of Glen Circle, Aurora was stopped at Ashland Avenue and 
Indiana Avenue for holding a cell phone and found to have a suspended driver’s license. He was issued citations 
for both violations, issued a notice to appear and released.  
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